Conestoga Jownship B.0.S Minutes
May 4%, 2021

BOS Meeting called to order at 7pm by Berry
PRESENT-Supervisors; Chairman John Berry, Vice Chair William Rankin and Member Robert Hershey Jr.
Secretary Naomi Little Citizens; attendance list attached.

MINUTES- The Supervisors approved April 2021 BOS Meeting Minutes on a motion by Hershey Jr. second by
Rankin. All in favor none opposed.

BILLS- The Supervisors approved all bills paid during the month of April 2021 on a motion by Rankin second by
Hershey Jr. All in favor none opposed.

TREASURER'’S / ZONING — On front table and filed in office for review.
GENERAL PUBLIC

Chris Bair-Inquired about water run off on Run Valley Road. Berry stated that he should contact the Conservation
District to help set up a plan for the neighboring farm to address some of the water shedding issue.

Carol Clancy-Asked for the Board to consider opening the pool due to the changes of the Governors orders, the
Board stated that Mr. Rankin is working on trying to find ways to look at getting the pool open. The Board is
looking to find a safe way to come up with options.

Kathy Sangrey-Asked if there would be enough people to help volunteer with the pool. The Board said that they
are working on possibly finding a non-profit that would want to participate and help find volunteers.

Terry Shepps-Asked if there was a differential of the tonnage this way compared to a bid? Berry stated he did the
comparison and this would give more flexibility.

Ray Clare-Asked would this have prevailing wage, Berry stated yes if it would be needed. He also asked how long
W. Elm would take to pave. Berry said it would be a couple days.

Robin Maquire- Said she heard that the bridge at Safe Harbor will be shut down for reconstruction. The Board
stated to contact Penn dot with any questions regarding this.

Jim Hillard-Informed the Board about a large deer population in Green Hill Estates and surrounding areas.

OLD BUSINESS:

None

: NEW BUSINESS:
Opening of 2021 sealed equipment rental bids- Sealed equipment rental bids opened were as follows;
Long’s Paving $157,830.00
Longs Paving was awarded the 2021 equipment rental bid on a motion by Rankin, second by Hershey Jr. All in
favor none opposed. This enables the Township to hire a company as a subcontractor to work at an hourly basis.
Green Hill Estates- Approval for waiver of a double/reverse frontage lot on resultant lot No. 36 motioned by Berry,
second by Hershey Jr. All in favor none opposed.
Approval of lot add-on motioned by Berry, second by Rankin. All in favor none opposed. This would allow the
movement of a lot line between two adjoining lots.
DEP Modules for Eshleman of Sand Hill Rd.- Approval for sewage planning modules for Craig Eshleman of
Sand Hill Rd.to be sent to DEP for review motioned by Berry, second by Hershey Jr. All in favor none opposed. Mr.

Eshleman is seeking approval from DEP to add a second septic system on to his property for his current shop and
future second home.

ADJOURN- @ 7:30pm motioned by Rankin second by Berry. All in favor none opposed.

Respectively Submitted by,
Naemi Little -Secretary
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